STRATFORD UPON AVON AND DISTRICT AIRGUN LEAGUE MINUTES FOR DELEGATES MEETING HELD ON

7th MARCH 2017

AT BINTON SOCIAL CLUB.

Present:- T J Hooker, Andy Morris, Pete Mole, Richard Mills, Bill Gately, Richard Groom, Bill Fleming, Graham East, Paul Clingan, Andy Clingan, Steve Everett, Steve Ray and Will Cemis.

Meeting started at 8:05pm.

APOLOGIES

Sam Green, Andy Smith, Jeff Smith, Ian Perkins, Rachael Brookes,

2a. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING.

The minutes were passed.

2b. MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

3. SAFETY.

No issues to report, however please be vigilant and actively encourage your fellow shooters to carry guns pointing upwards to the firing point.

4. SAFE GUARDING (CHILD PROTECTION).

No issues to report.

5. TREASURER'S REPORT.

BANK BALANCE, £3804,14p

Steve also reported receiving insurance papers from Blue Fin and they will be posted on the SAGL web site.

6. MATCH SECRETARIES REPORT.

The lack of support for a number of competitions was discussed. The basic concept is, use it or loose it. A considerable amount of effort by the same members every time, is involved in getting targets, screens etc to the competition venue. Please bear this in mind as this facility may not be ongoing, should the total lack of interest continue. There are many opportunities to take part in competitions where your average score plays a part in your overall chance to win.

Competition and practice will almost certainly push your scores higher. The facility is always present for practice and instruction should you want it, at Wilmcote on a Sunday night, from 7:30pm onwards.

Please refer to the web for results and other match information.

7. SOCIAL EVENTS.

· QUIZ AND BINGO NIGHT REPORT.

The evening was deemed to be a success. A total of £340.00p was raised on the night.

This is in no small part to the generosity of the people who attended. There was a large amount of raffle prizes, donated by teams and Wilmcote club members.

Teams also brought food to share with Steve Rays daughter supplying a wonderful chocolate fountain with strawberries and marsh mellows. Once again Clifford team also brought a selection of hot food for others to share. Thank you to all for their involvement with setting up the event and during the evening.

Juana Everett and Dee Green are thanked for organising the quiz questions and Jackie Mills,Richard Mills and Irene Parsons for running the raffle and bingo. The bingo once again proved to be great fun, with the quiz questions exercising the brains of those present.

8. LDC REPORT.

A meeting will be held soon. The SAGL paper target challenge will be reported on at the April meeting.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Clifford teams idea for a race night continues and more information is being sought on how best to run this exciting event. It has great promise and all assistance will be given to Clifford to enable it to take place.

Also Clifford teams idea for a back to basics shooting competition, (to be known as "B2B"), was also presented to the delegates and was very positively received. It is thought that introducing the competition this season will not be possible due to the time left for the 2017 season but it will be on the 2018 fixture list.

Clifford teams proposals for competitions and events is to be applauded and the committee thanks them for there work and ideas.

The prototype target plate is under test with very promising results so far.

The idea of a cooked meal for the presentation evening was discussed and more information will be presented at the April delegates meeting.

SAGL SECRETARY
ANDREW CLINGAN